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What are we doing?
From Sunday 21 July, for about 2 weeks, between 7pm and 6am, we’ll be replacing and relocating 30 
pipes along the southbound lane of Halswell Road. These pipes, called sewer laterals, carry sewage 
from property boundaries to the main sewer line in the road. This work will not effect the homes 
concerned, you’ll be able to use your facilities as usual. Work will start at the Curletts Road end of 
site and work south towards Hendersons Road. This means we should only be working close to most 
properties for a few nights. We need to do this work first, to allow us to continue with the drainage 
works planned for around the start of August. The work is being done at night when traffic volumes are 
lower to avoid congestion and disruption. It is also safer for our work crews and road users. Please 
note - we will not work on Friday and Saturday nights.

Night works and what to expect

SH75 Halswell Road 
Improvements - Night Works

WORKS NOTICE

CAN WE HELP?
Please contact Fulton Hogan on 0800 ROAD FH (0800 7623 34) Monday to Friday, 8am - 
5pm, to discuss any specific access needs such as nurse/doctor visits or Meals on Wheels 
deliveries to your property. Contact us at anytime if the matter is urgent. 

We know that night work is more disruptive to residents so we only do it when we have no other option 
to get the work done safely. When we work at night some noise from trucks, machinery and the crew is 
unavoidable. Our team will limit this as much as possible and we’ll carry out the noisiest work early in the 
shift. The crews also need lights to see what they are working on so you may notice extra light in the area. 

Driveway access

Traffic and pedestrian impacts
During our work hours, traffic will be reduced to one lane through the area we are working in. Temporary 
traffic lights will be used to manage traffic through the work area. Please look out for our staff and follow 
their instructions. Footpath access around our work site will be maintained. Parking will be unavailable both 
on Halswell Road and on the grass berms in the area we are working in. Bus stops may be temporarily 
closed where we are working, please follow the instructions on the signage provided at the closed stop. 
Also, please look out for changes in traffic management and follow signs on site. A 30km/h speed limit will 
be in place.

Access to properties will be maintained. However, we may need to work in front of driveways from time 
to time. If you need to get into or out of your property and we are in the way, please just talk to one of our 
friendly staff and we will make sure you can use your driveway. 

Sunday 21 July, for about 2 weeks, between 7pm and 6am.
Our work is weather dependent and may need to be rescheduled to the following night(s).

What

When

We’ll be working overnight

Between 57 Halswell Road (SH75) and 181 Halswell Road (SH75) on the southbound sideWhere

We’re sorry for any disruption and thank you for your patience.




